REGULAR MEETING OF THE OLIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD April 5, 2016 at 7:00 PM
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Due to the absence of Supervisor, the Clerk asked the senior Trustee, Alfredo Santos to chair meeting, he declined, then clerk
ask the junior Trustee Tom Ziel to chair the meeting and he accepted..

Members present Robert Krohn, Alfredo Santos, Tom Ziel. Absent, Larry Krohn & Jeanette Renn.

It was moved by Alfredo Santos supported by Robert Krohn that the minutes of the Mar 1, 2016 meeting be approved as read,
motion carried.

Treasurers’ report was given, approximately $445.909.00 on hand in the General fund.

Fire Chief reported on 1 grass fire for the month, also presented bills, and reported that May 15, 2016 will be the annual
pancake sausage breakfast held at the fire hall, all board members are urged to attend.

Site permits: #355-16 Paul & Karen Schuette, decking on home.#356-16 R&R Readymix, batch plant.

Brion Dickens reported on the hearing for the batch plant held on 4/24/16,also reported on Exelons’ progress on the damaged
windmill turbine. Reported on the upcoming planning commission meeting that will be held on 4/21/16 at 7:00pm pertaining to
updating the ordinance in the Township.

Approval and support of the Elkton DDA was tabled until the next Township meeting.
The Township Board discussed the various road projects which take place this fiscal year.

It was moved by Alfredo Santos, supported by Tom Ziel that we approve the ditch cleanout projects for Marlin Herford, map is
attached to back of minutes.

Lonnie Schulze representing the Village of Elkton reported that the road work on north Elkton Rd will be starting Monday
morning.

Tony Rutkowski, assessor reported that there were approximately 6 taxpayers attended the Board of Review in March. All
changes were made that was necessary.



Rich Swartzendruber, commissioner reported on the public hearing that was held 3/30/16 on the new wind farm that is
proposed, no decision was made, therefore tabled to a later date, also reported on various topics at the County level.

It was moved by Alfredo Santos, supported by Robert Krohn that the following bills be paid, motion carried.






